E X H I B I T

P.O. Box 3987 Atlanta GA 30302-3987

Phone: 404/413-0500 Fax: 404/413-0518

July 20, 2007



R. Bruce Rich Weil, Gotshal & Manges LLP 767 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10153

Dear Mr. Rich:

I am writing in response to your letter in which you allege that Georgia State University has infringed copyright with regard to its use of electronic reserves. I have reviewed the University's electronic reserve practices and find that our actions are within fair use permitted by copyright law.

The Georgia State University Library has instituted several best practices to ensure that the electronic reserves provided for students for use in their courses falls within fair use. Students may access the electronic reserves only after providing a password and agreeing to comply with copyright law. The electronic reserves are limited to Georgia State students and archived at the end of each semester. The Library ensures that copyright is properly owned and permits posting of the material. In addition, the Library considers the amount of the work being posted in relationship to the work as a whole.

In following these practices, Georgia State believes that its use of electronic reserves in furthering its mission of educating students falls within fair use permitted by copyright law.

Sincerely,

Kerry L. Heyward University Attorney

cc: Laura Burtle